
Chaplainõs Message For the first time, Council held its 
Ladies Night/ Valentines Party jointly with 
the Philippine Association of Saskatche-
wan (PAS) at St. Anneôs Parish Hall on 
February 13

th
.  It was another opportunity 

for us Knights to honor our spouses and to 
show our appreciation for their support and 
encouragement.  

 

GK Pete Escanlar and Chaplain 
Fr. Emmett Morrissey gave felicitations 
during a short program.  Brother Gregg 
and Chelo Ravasco arranged several 
games for couples including a Valentine 
Couples Feud.  

 Council and PAS Joined in Valentines Party  
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The Knights of Columbus is a family-oriented fraternal service society of practical Catholic men. 

Officers: 
 

Chaplain 

    Fr. Emmett P. Morrissey    522-7422 

Grand Knight  

    Pete Escanlar  751-0512 

Deputy Grand Knight  

    Gerry Abao  586-7569 

Chancellor 

    Jimmy Johnson  522-2236 

Financial Secretary 
    Jeremias P. Ravasco      584-0856 

Treasurer 
     Art Vanderzalm   584-3156 

Recorder 
     Dale Nagrampa  546-4639 

Advocate 

     Clayton Hall  205-1802  

Lecturer  

     Allan Ngui  584-8103  

 Warden 

      Luis B. de Paz                 789-5650 

Inside Guard 

      Pete Siapno  351-8494 

Outside Guard 

      Rey Dimaano   757-4521      

Trustees 

      Efren Alejandria  525-2235   

      Modesto G. Escanlar        586-5802 

      James A. Madrilejos         789-9046 

Field Agent  
      Patrick Hunt  543-5632 

Program Director     

      Gerry Abao  586-7569 

Membership Director 

      Adolfo Alvarez       586-6736 

Church/Vocations Director  
      Tereso E. Abadiano            924-3146 

Council Director 

      Jaime L. Alvarez              949-3207 

Community Director    

      Reuben Mercado          775-0224 

Family Director       

      Gary Lazo  545-7338 

Youth Director  

      Rec Mercado          775-0224 

Fundraising Director 

      Art Vanderzalm   584-3156 

Pro-life Director  

      Clayton Hall  205-1802 

News Editors 

      Jaime L. Alvarez              949-3207 

      Eusebio L. Koh  586-9386 

St. Maryôs Round Table 

      Jimmy Johnson  522-2236 

District Deputy # 3 

      Darren Hehn  545-8061 

 

Chaplainôs Message 
 

On the 

weekend of Mar 13

-14, 2010 members 

of our Council will 

be selling sham-

rocks at the Sun-

day Obligation 

Masses at Little 

Flower Church, St. 

Anthony Church, St. Maryôs 

Church and at Blessed Sacrament.  

Proceeds of the sale will be do-

nated to Camp Monahan.  I thought 

I would give you a few details re-

garding Camp Monahan. 

Camp Monahan is named 

after Archbishop Peter Joseph 

Monahan, the third Archbishop of 

Regina who was Archbishop from 

1935 to 1947.  In September, 1945, 

fifty acres of land was purchased 

by the Archdiocese of Regina on 

the South shore of Lake Katepwa. 

Then Archbishop Monahan author-

ized Father A. J. Gocki, the parish 

priest at St. Anthony Parish in Re-

gina to spend $500.00 per year to 

develop the site.  In 1946, a well 

was dug to provide drinking water.  

The same year (1946) at the 

Archbishopôs suggestions the de-

velopment of Camp Monahan be-

came a project of the Knights of 

Columbus. 

Beginning in 1949 and for 

many  years  later  the   Knights   of  

                (Continued on p. 3) 

Fr. Emmett Morrissey 

The Knights of Columbus are dedicated to the four pillars of Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism 

DGK. Gerry and Isa Abao, Fr. Emmett and  

PFS James Madrilejos 

Bro. Gabriel and Perina Katas, Bro. Jim and Gina 

Johnson playing Couples Feud; Chelo emceeing 

PGKs Seb Koh and Rio Mercado, Nettie Folk, 

Fran Schaeffer, and PGK Carl Folk 



 On Tuesday, January 5, 2010, Bro. 

Adianus (Art) Vanderzalm, our Treasurer, was 

conferred the Benemerenti Medal by Archbishop 

Daniel J. Bohan at the Holy Rosary Cathedral. He 

was one of nine people given this Papal honour. 

 The Benemerenti Medal was instituted by 

Pope Gregory XVI in 1832 and is conferred on 

those who have exhibited long and exceptional 

service to the Catholic Church, their families and 

community. 

 Bro. Art joined the Msgr. Janssen Council 

#4959 in 1979, became its Treasurer in 1987 and 

continued on as Treasurer of Santo Nino #12415 

when the two councils merged.  He is a fourth 

degree Knight. He works the Bingos from day 

one.  He is also the Council Fundraising Director. 

Brother Art Vanderzalm Received the Benemerenti Medal 
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Council Free Throw Tourney  
 

The Council Free Throw 

Tournament was held last Feb 7th 

at the De Shaye School. Partici-

pants were Anjo Paez, 14; 

Renz  Arram Rivero, Thomas 

Ravasco,  Remiel Herreria, all 13; 

Luigi Herreria, 12; Pancho Paez, 

11; and Patrick Ravasco, 10. 
 

Special thanks to Brothers 

Rio Mercado, Rec Mercado, Ar-

man Rivero, and Mauro Herreria 

Jr. for helping with the tourna-

ment. 
 

The Santo Nino Council 

will sponsor the District Free 

throw tournament on March 6, 

2010 at Riffel High School, 9:30 

am to 11:30 am.  

(See two photos on p. 3) 

Bro. Art and Archbishop Bohan  

after the conferment 

Fr. Emmettôs Birthday 
 

The Santo Nino Council 

celebrated the Year of the Priests 

by honoring our 

chaplain, Fr. Em-

mett Morrissey 

on his birthday 

with a brunch at 

Hotel Saskatche-

wan last Sunday, 

February 7th.  

Council thought a 

Santo Nino K of 

C shirt would improve Fatherôs 

wardrobe. 

The birthday celebrant with  

Well-wishers at Hotel Sask 

Another table of Council  

well-wishers 

Council Christmas Party ï a Big Bash 

The Santo Nino Council Christmas Party was held Sunday, December 13th 

at the West Harvest Inn with about 160 in attendance. 
 

Special guests were Council Chaplain Fr. Emmett Morrissey, Fr. Ray-

mundo Rodriguez from St. Maryôs, and Fr. Barry Anwender  from Little Flower 

Church. Fr. Dan Rafael came later in the evening, after serving his duties at Church.  

Also present were brother knights from other councils and their spouses, including 

our State Warden Brian Schatz and wife Lois. 
 

Food was prepared by Chef Mario Melendres and music was provided by 

Jude Mislang.  The Santo Nino Caroling Team led by PGK Jim Alvarez kept every-

one in the yuletide mood with a medley of Christmas songs.  More songs were pro-

vided by Kendrick Sta. Maria, Joshua Ravasco, and Thomas Ravasco.  Brother Jim 

Johnson was the MC.  Below are photos from the party. 

Bro. Gil Feliciano, Bro. Arman & Richie Rivero, 

Bro. Dophy & Norrie Alvarez, Weng Masaoay  

(MC Jim Johnson  at back) 

PGK Efren & Paz Alejandria, Fr. Emmett,        

GK Pete & Anabelle Escanlar, PGK Rio Mercado, 

SW Brian & Lori Schatz 

PGK Carl and Nettie Folk, Bro. Mike and Elaine 

Kuffner, Bro. Bill and Maryann Kuffner The Santo Nino Carolers under the direction of 

PGK Jim Alvarez on the right 


